Lagoon Lines

P.O. Box 16184, Pensacola. FL 32507 10653 Gulf Beach Hwy office@grandlagoonyachtclub.com 850-607-7569 www.grandlagoonyachtclub.com

Join us on Facebook at Grand Lagoon Yacht Club https://www.facebook.com/groups/109380435767372

May

Grand Lagoon Yacht Club May 2023

Commodore's Corner





A huge thanks to Debbie Buckley, Lydia DeAngelis and Marti Miller for their efforts to clean up the by laws. We will vote on the changes at the upcoming All Hand Meeting this Summer.

Stan Kocel continues to work diligently on improvements around GLYC. He recently installed two new fryers in the Galley. Thanks Stan!

The 2023 edition of the Murder Mystery is a wrap! What a huge success. Cheri Honeycutt continues to improve on this GLYC. Awesome Job!! Cheri and all the participants.

Enjoy Your Club! Bob Matson, 2023 Commodore

The Vice's Voice





Spring is here, and things at the club are as vibrant as ever. Here are a few things that I would like to bring to your attention.

- The annual club cruise is being organized for early January. The cruise will leave Mobile, Alabama, on January 6th and stops at Bimini, Freeport, Princess Cay, and Nassau. Please see Red at the bar for more details.
- Friday dinner and Sunday brunch continue to be the club's busiest periods. Special event weekends may have adjusted menus and offerings to accommodate larger crowds than usual. Please let the club staff know in advance if you plan on having a large party; they will do their best to accommodate.
- Planning for the annual fishing rodeo is complete, and we are preparing for the big event on Father's Day, June 18th.
 Sponsorships are still being solicited, and the cut-off for inclusion in the printed rodeo program.

Enjoy your club, Steve Payne, Vice Commodore









| Weekly Specials | 2023 | | | | | Samuels . |
|----------------------------------------------------------------------------|---------------------------------------------------------------------|-----------------------------------------------------------|--------------------------|----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|--------------------------------------------------|-------------------------------------------------------------------------------|
| SUN CLUB OPENS AT 9AM FOR BRUNCH | MON | TUE | WED Chef's Special | THU BUNCO & TRIVIA REGISTRATION AT 6:00 PM | FRI CLUB OPENS @ 4 PM Chef's Special | SAT CLUB OPENS 12 PM |
| | 1 Club Closed | 2 Club Closed Tai Chi 8:30 am | 3 Sailing 3:30 pm | 4 BUNCO 6:30 pm Tai Chi 8:30 am Mahjong & Games 2 pm Appetizer Specials | 5 STEPHANIE STOUT 7-10 pm | 6 Open Menu 12 - 8:30 pm Bar 12 - 9 pm Kentucky Derby Party |
| 7 Open for Brunch at 9 am Open Menu 1 – 7 pm Bar 9 am-8 pm | 8 Club Closed | 9 Club Closed Tai Chi 8:30 am Biloxi Bus Trip | 10 Sailing 3:30 pm | 11 CRAPPY CRAFTERS 10 am Tai Chi 8:30 am Mahjong & Games 2 pm Appetizer Specials | T-BIRD & THE FAT CATS 7-10 pm | 13 Open Menu 12 - 8:30 pm Bar 12 - 9 pm |
| 14 Open for Brunch at 9 am Open Menu 1 – 7 pm Bar 9 am-8 pm | 15 Club Closed 4:30 pm Finance Comm. Meeting 5:30 pm Board Meeting | 16 Club Closed Tai Chi 8:30 am | 17 Sailing 3:30 pm | 18 TRIVIA 6:30 pm Tai Chi 8:30 am Mahjong & Games 2 pm Appetizer Specials | 19 | 20 LUAU Open Menu 12 - 8:30 pm Bar 12 - 9 pm |
| 21 Open for Brunch at 9 am Open Menu 1 – 7 pm Bar 9 am-8 pm | 22 Club Closed | 23 Club Closed Tai Chi 8:30 am | 24 Sailing 3:30 pm | 25 Tai Chi 8:30 am Mahjong & Games 2 pm Appetizer Specials | 26 | 27 Open Menu 12 - 8:30 pm Bar 12 - 9 pm |
| 28 Open for Brunch at 9 am Open Menu 1 – 7 pm Bar 9 am-8 pm | 29 Club Closed | 30 Club Closed Tai Chi 8:30 am | 31 Sailing 3:30 pm | | | |



From the Rear Commodore



Hello All,

Well I hope that everyone is happy and healthy. Its amazing how fast the year is going by. The weather is nice and the waters are busy. The winds have been challenging this spring with some already strong storm fronts that have came through. Please keep in mind with the heavy boat traffic in the Lagoon and the winds this time of year, it is recommended that your lines be doubled on marina in water boats. I am happy to assist you with this if needed.

Speaking of boat assistance, the USCG Auxiliary will be on the property soon to give courtesy safety inspections to those who wish to take advantage of it. I am sure that Kevin Marshall will be announcing the dates of this. Unfortunately, this does not pertain to the in water boats. I along with Kevin Marshall am happy to assist with the water boats, if desired. We can also assist you in explanation of various systems.

I mentioned in last months Lagoon Lines about volunteers for storm prep at the club. If anyone would like to be on that list then please let the board know. As far as the dry slips, we are still on a waiting list of a ffew people. The wet slips remain the same as well. However, we have had a few new inquiries for the wet slips. We plan to have a small work day during the month of May and then usually one before the Hargraves Tournament. We will post an email following up on this later on.

Well that's it for me. As always thank you to the amazing staff. Also, please let me know if I can be of any assistance.

Best Regards,

Captain Scott A. Walley Rear Commodore



From the Fleet Captain



Hey, everyone! Sailing so far this Spring has been great, and the water is quite pleasant (yes, I've been in it a couple of times – usually unplanned!) The boats are all in excellent shape, including the Hobie Getaway, which is as good as new! The only boat not ready yet is the Capri 16.5, we're still waiting on that pesky mast (it's kinda essential), but as soon as it arrives we'll have her up and sailing quickly.

Special shout out to Shaun Clements who rebuilt the Torquedo electric motor for the Capri – he spent a bunch of hours on that project and saved the Club a bunch of money and time with his efforts, so thanks!

If you want to join us sailing just show up around 3 – 3:30 PM on Wednesdays in clothing you don't mind getting wet, and some type of beach shoe for launching the boats. We'll be happy to show you everything you need to know about rigging the boats and sailing them like a pro! We'll also be having several more Adult Sail Camps on Saturdays or Sundays as we go through the summer - we'll give every one plenty of notice when those will be coming.

The Youth Sail Camp is set for July 5, 6, and 7, 2023. It will only be 3 days this year because of how July 4th falls on a Tuesday, but we can still get some great sailing in for these kids. Sailors must be between 8 and 14 years old, have their own life jacket and beach shoes for the camp. We will get sign-up lists and more information posted starting in June. We've had some great groups of kids the last few years and our instructors are looking forward to getting them back on the water again!

That's all for now!

Sail Safe!

Kevin

արանանան արևանան անական անա

ENTERTAINMENT STUFF

April had a great start with Bunco on the 6th. Good crowd, and, again, thanks to Countess for another great job. On the 14th, we had Vic and the Girls, which is always a big hit. Have several new karaoke singers that are really good. Sometimes too many kids take over the mic and dance floor but they don't last that long. We're cutting back on every Friday night entertainment due to boating and vacations, so keep an eye out on upcoming events.

The HUGE draw for April was the Murder Mystery on the 22nd and 29th (both Saturdays). HUGE!!! for the last 23 years, Cheri Honeycutt has been writing these Mysteries. She absolutely outdid herself this time. All the years I've been coming to them, 22 years or maybe 23, this was, by far, the best. What goes on in that cute little brain of hers is scary!!! For those that missed it, you really missed an amazing one!!!. So glad I went to the one on the 22nd. I'm in the one on the 29th. Gave me some new ideas. So many surprises, twists and turns, an amazing moderator. Everybody played their parts to perfection. Kathy Renfrow, of course, was amazing.(She's also got a gorgeous mama). The whole waitstaff was amazing. The food was amazing. If the 29th comes anywhere close to the one on the 22nd, it'll be spectacular.Oh, thank you, Dee Marie for doing the 50/50. Perfection. Got it down to a science, huh, Girl!!

I wanna thank Allyson Parden, again, for taking over the 50/50 on Friday nights. Excellent job, my friend.. Kim Edens handled the 50/50 on the 14th for us. Great job, Kiddo.

May, we got Bunco on the 4th, Stephanie Stout on the 5th, and T Bird and the Fat Cats on the 12th, Trivia on the 18th and a Luau on the 20th Down stairs. More details and more surprises coming soon. Soon after you read this, our 3rd Entertainment Chairperson, Patty (and Kim) Sweitzer will be back. As soon as we formed our committee, she and Kim hauled butt back to Wisconsin for their nice weather and cheese. That's ok!! Allyson and I will make up for lost time and get her busy.

BILOXI BUS MAY 16TH. \$25.00 TO THE IP.

That's it for now.
Your Entertainment Crew

CRAPPY CRAFTERS CORNER

Our April gathering on the 13th was a lot of fun. Jeanne Chandler brought in a friend of hers for Line Dancing instructions. She has classes at the Senior Center on 57th Street. If interested, check with her on days and prices. A lot of fun a great exercise.

Next month we're headed to the Museum on the base, thanks to Marti. More info to follow.

Wow, no birthdays in May. August was a quiet month. Think about it!!

Happy Crafting y'all, Kathy Haskins



What designer was commissioned in 1885 by Czar Alexander III to create bejeweled Easter eggs? See if you can find the answer hidden somewhere in this edition of the Lagoon Lines. The feature question was one of twenty posed to the thirty players making up the five teams competing in April's Trivia Night.

It was a very tight competition with only one point's difference among all the teams at the half-way point. The second half saw more of a spread, but the final scores were still separated by only four points between first and last. Team 'Nattis brought up the rear ahead of the Ringers. West Side and BABS tied for second while first-time winners, the Skippers took the gold on the strength of their answers to the last question.

The format for the evening is nine questions are multiple choice, nine are not, and two, questions ten and twenty, have multiple point values. That way, every team has a chance right up to the end. Cost is \$10 per team, no limit on team size. The next Trivia Night is scheduled for Thursday, May 18. The fun starts when you arrive, and the questions start at 6:30. Come early to eat and put on your drinking and thinking caps.





Twenty-two rollers came out for April's Bunco Night. The Easter Bunny and Peter Cottontail rounded out the field. Most Losses was awarded to Allyson Strickland, who ironically, tied for Most Buncos! First and Last Buncos went to Debbie Brown and Jeanette Prince respectively. Debbie was also in a tie for Most Buncos. Half and Half winners were Trudy Staak, Roz Blankenship, and Fran Opus. Clarence Brown was all alone in Second Place, while Liz Fowler and Traci Sclease tied with Debbie and Allyson for Most Buncos. Traci went on to card the Most Wins.

The next Bunco Night is scheduled for Thursday, May 4. Bring your friends for an evening of fast, fun, easy to learn Bunco. How easy is it? So easy a drunk monkey could do it! Registration starts at 6:00 and the action at 6:30. The cost is only \$10 per player. come out early for drinks and something good to eat off Chef Tara's menu.

Flag Officers and Board of Directors 2023

CommodoreBob Matson850-737-0972Vice CommodoreSteven Payne314-450-6926Rear CommodoreScott Walley251-209-1992Fleet Captain Sail/PowerKevin Marshall251-776-3914

Lynda Day

Secretary Tracey Angelopoulos 619-665-3547 2022 Commodore Bill Matson 850-737-0972 EGLYC

Red Rodgers 850-982-8357 Chris Henderson

Kathy Haskins 850-221-7657 Stan Kocel 440-759-0457

Marilyn Donelan 850-455-8001 Debbie Buckley

Committee Chairs 2023

Dock Master - Bill McMillian Entertainment - Kathy Haskins ERT- Laurence Donelan Finance - Steven Payne House - Stan Kocel Membership - Jim Miller

Regatta - Kevin Marshall Communications - Debbie Buckley

GLYC Management

Kathy Renfrow—Operations Manager (850) 607-7569 office@grandlagoonyachtclub.com

Reminder - \$75 Minimum QuarterlyFee for Bar/Galley

Please be aware that the Grand Lagoon Yacht Club imposes a \$75 minimum quarterly fee for the bar/galley. This means that each "member number" must spend a minimum of \$75 every three months for this fee to be waived.

Example: A member spends \$50 over three months on either bar or galley but has not met the quarterly minimum of \$75. This member will be assessed the \$25 minimum monthly fee on their next invoice.

| | <u>Galley</u> | <u>Bar</u> | Office |
|-----------|---------------|------------|---------|
| Mon/Tues | Closed | Closed | Closed |
| Wed/Thurs | 4pm-8pm | 4pm-9pm | 2pm-5pm |
| Friday | 4pm-9pm | 4pm-10pm | 2pm-5pm |
| Saturday | Noon-8pm | Noon-9pm | 2pm-5pm |
| Sunday | 9am-7pm | 9am-8pm | Closed |
| | | | |



Treasurer

Studies show that tai chi helps develop balance, mobility, and confidence. Further, people who participate in tai chi can cut the risk of being injured in a fall by half. GLYC offers tai chi sessions twice

weekly, Tuesday and Thursday mornings. Sessions start at 8:30 and run about 30 minutes.

Newcomers are always welcome. No special equipment is required, just remember to wear comfortable shoes and dress for the weather. There is no charge for the sessions, but the results are priceless.









Member's Drawing Winners:

3/31/23 Stacy Hamilton \$150

4/21/23 Bar Staff \$85

Every Friday a members number is drawn and the number drawn wins a club credit toward their account.

MUST BE PRESENT TO WIN.

The \$\$ Amount keeps going up when the member whose number is drawn is not present.

GLYC Clubhouse Hours

| Weekday | Bar | Galley | |
|-----------|-------------|-------------|--|
| Monday | CLOSED | CLOSED | |
| Tuesday | CLOSED | CLOSED | |
| Wednesday | 4PM to 9PM | 4PM to 8PM | |
| Thursday | 4PM to 9PM | 4PM to 8PM | |
| Friday | 4PM to 10PM | 4PM to 9PM | |
| Saturday | NOON to 9PM | NOON to 8PM | |
| Sunday | 9AM to 8PM | 9AM to 7PM | |

Chef's Special on Wednesdays and Fridays
Appetizer Specials on Thursdays
Sunday Brunch until 1pm

A GENTLE REMINDER FROM THE BOARD

Please remember to pay your monthly invoice by the 10th of the month. It really helps your Club maintain a healthy financial status each month as well as efficient budget maintenance.

50/50 Drawing

3/31/23 Stacy Hamilton \$150

4/21/23 Red Rogers \$100



Please Welcome our Newest Club Members

The GLYC Board and Members Wish To Welcome You and Your Families

Michael & Laura Pannell Hope & Todd Young Kyle & Lacey Fullingim

Current membership: 283

DEADLINE FOR LAGOON LINES ARTICLES/ADS

The Lagoon Lines deadline is the 20th of the month. Would you like to place an ad with the GLYC Lagoon Lines? Contact Tracey Angelopoulos if you want your ad to appear in the next Lagoon Lines issue.

Call or better yet, email your submissions to:

secretary@grandlagoonyachtclub.com

Business card \$10.00/issue 1/4 page \$15.00/issue 1/2 page \$25.00/issue Full page \$40.00/issue



Repairs and Remodeling

Rick Walker

USMC (ret) with 30+ years of experience FREE ESTIMATES

Licensed & Insured in Pensacola Perdido. & Ballowin County, AL.

850,384,8199

absolutehomerepairs3@gmail.com

DEE MARIE

FISHER Realtor / Broker Associate

850.380.5542



Leading



DeeMarie@SellingProperties.com • www.SellingProperties.com 14112 Perdido Key Dr. • Pensacola, FL 32507

Think about it

As a member, your business card could be here making you money and make your business better known to other members.

Interested? Give Tracey a call at 619-665-3547 or email her at

Secretary@grandlagoonyachtclub.com

Veteran owned and operated



13159 Sorrento rd. Pensacola Fl. 32507 www.Perdidoautospa.com

1-850-285-0872

Ask about our Unlimited memberships and discounts

DAN CLARK

CONCRETE & RENOVATIONS, LLC

- 850-232-4853 -

Commercial & Residential - Remodeling & New Construction

danclarkconcrete@gmail.com 850-456-4046 (Office) 850-453-6726 (FAX)





Family-Funeral & Cremation

www.Family-Funeral.com

Chris Jensen, LFD/EMB

Licensed Funeral Director/Embalmer Florida and Alabama

chris.jensen@Family-Funeral.com

5627 North Davis Highway Pensacola, Florida 32504 850-466-5440 Office 850-912-8908 Fax

Family Pet Memorial & Cremation

familypetmemorialandcremation.com

850-860-0725

554 West Nine Mile Road Pensacola, Florida 32534

Premium Grease, Oil. and Fuel Additives

ASJ Products, LLC

Dawn Johnston Sales Representative

Shop Online @ ASJProducts.com Email: Sales@ASJproducts.com Phone: 251-923-7652





GRAND LAGOON YACHT CLUB HOUSE RULES

- 1. Members are responsible for signing in their non-member guests. The GLYC member shall be responsible for the guest's conduct, and the guest shall leave when the member leaves.
- 2. Non-members that are not the immediate family of a member will be allowed in the Club no more than six times per year. Members of other reciprocal yacht clubs, providing proof of membership, are not considered guests. Transients temporarily renting a slip are allowed access to the club during the rental period. Frequent guests will be encouraged to join the club. The Board will review abuse of this rule and take action.
- 3. Prior members who have resigned from the Club and were not in good standing cannot be a guest of another member.
- 4. A person whom a member is dating is considered a guest, but the date may use the facilities of the Club as often as the date is accompanied by the member, provided that the date abides by all the rules and regulations of the Club.
- 5. Be appropriately dressed in the club. No bathing suits, tank tops, or bare feet in the clubhouse. Be at least casually dressed in good taste during the dining room hours.
- 6. Observe current opening and closing hours as posted.
- 7. Refrain from offensive language, conduct, or intoxication. If offensive, a member may be asked to leave the premises by club management or a Flag officer and is expected to do so at once
- 8. Refrain from going behind the bar, entering the galley during operation, or otherwise interfering with bar/galley functions.
- 9. Purchase all alcoholic beverages to be consumed on the premises from the bar.
- 10. Be accountable for the conduct of their children. Children are not allowed at the bar other than the service station for the purchase of soft drinks or other sundries. They must leave the area immediately after their purchase.
- 11. Refrain from littering on the premises.
- 12. Members are accountable for their pets and their conduct. Pets must always be on a short leash and in designated areas. Designated areas included downstairs, parking lot, and upper deck on the east side only.
- 13. Do not take club property (eg. glassware, china, silverware, etc.) beyond the dock.
- 14. Refrain from smoking, including e-tobacco products, "vaping, "or use of all other tobacco products inside the clubhouse.

Members should be aware that:

- 1. These rules are enforceable by any board member, manager, or Flag Officer present.
- 2. Delinquency in financial obligations will result in denial of club privileges and possible expulsion from The Club.
- 4. Any complaints, requests, or suggestions must be directed to The Board in writing.
- 5. Violations of any of the above rules will result in action by the Board of Governors concerning the member(s) involved. The member(s) will be allowed a hearing and the Board of Governors' action may be appealed. However, if the member(s) in question is on the Board, he/she will not be allowed to vote in the appeal.
- 6. Rules will be posted at all times.

Revised 3/21/2023